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President: Matthew Pyke
Annual General Meeting 20 March 2019 at 12:26 hrs
Philip Wilson (PW) called the meeting to order and welcomed all present. 

1. NOTICE CONVENING THE MEETING

This had been circulated to members prior to the meeting on 27 January 2019 and was read out at the meeting.
2. APOLOGIES 
Apologies were read out at the meeting as received from: 
Matthew Pyke, Victoria Sydenham, Julian Harris, Graham Vanstone, Sylvia Jane and Theresa Atal. 

3. MINUTES OF THE 2018 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
In accordance with precedent, the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held in the previous year were issued in advance of the meeting and had therefore been circulated to all those in attendance. PW asked if they may be taken as read. They were approved as accurate by those present with no matters arising. PW moved that the Minutes were adopted and all were in favour. 
4. END OF YEAR ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2018/2019
The End of Year Annual Report of the Council had been issued in advance of the meeting on 16 March 2019 and also placed on the Insurance Institute of Exeter’s website and therefore had been circulated in advance to all attendees. PW summarised the report to those in attendance who approved the report as an accurate account of the year’s activities and there were no matters arising.
5. PRESENTATION OF THE REPORT AND ACCOUNTS FOR 2018
The report and accounts information were circulated to all attendees prior to the Annual General Meeting. PW asked for any comments. PW informed those in attendance at the meeting that the final accounts were still being finalised and would be uploaded to the CII by the 31 May 2019.   Graham Brown confirmed that the Examiner of Accounts role was currently undertaken by Pavey Group but that department would not be available next year. It was agreed that the matter of Examiner of Accounts be placed on the Agenda for the next Council meeting on 20 May 2019.
6. ELECTION OF COUNCIL AND OFFICERS FOR 2018/2019
A list was read out for those nominated for election and re-election. A list detailing those members was also issued in advance of the Annual General Meeting. 

(a) President

Philip Wilson was nominated as President. Philip Wilson accepted the nomination by Graham Brown which was seconded by Helen Jones and he was duly elected unanimously for a term of office.

(b) Deputy President

PW announced the nomination of Darren Siwiec and this nomination was proposed by Claire Lashbrook and seconded by John Blake.

(c) New Council Officers and Members
Following receipt of written Nomination Forms prior to the Annual General Meeting, James Kellend was proposed by Claire Lashbrook and seconded by Mark Fowles. Marie Macfarlane was nominated by Mark Fowles and seconded by Claire Lashbrook.
(d) Officers & Council
The suggestion to re-elect the existing officers and the Council was announced by PW. The nomination was proposed by Darren Siwiec and seconded by Mark Fowles for:
Theresa Atal






John Blake

Graham Brown


Mark Fowles



Julian Harris






Sylvia Jane






Helen Jones

Tony Jones
Claire Lashbrook
Matthew Pyke

Graham Vanstone

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The President confirmed the date of next year’s Annual General Meeting as 18 March 2020.
There was no other business arising.
